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Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, November 29, 2011 10:39 AM
To: Cover, Lee (Pleasanton) NA
Subject: RO0207 Notice of Responsibility

Lee, 
 
The information previously provided by Hanson Aggregates in a List of Landowners Form and correspondence dated 
November 3, 2011 meets the request for identification of current fee title owners.  No response to the Notice of 
Responsibility dated November 17, 2011 is required by Hanson Aggregates. 
 
Regards, 
Jerry Wickham 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502‐6577 
phone:  510‐567‐6791 
jerry.wickham@acgov.org 
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Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health

From: Hasswong@aol.com
Sent: Tuesday, November 29, 2011 8:27 PM
To: Khatri, Paresh, Env. Health
Cc: wong59@llnl.gov
Subject: Review of 9/22/11 Draft Corrective Action Plan

Paresh - I had a chance to review the draft Corrective Action Plan dated September 2011.  I fully 
support the need to continue to remove contamination from the site.  
  
I noted on page 7 of the report that describes past sampling the statement that ".. the County 
requested additional soil vapor investigation and indoor air sampling to evaluate potential risk to 
buildings occupants resulting from vapor intrusion."  That is what I believe is still necessary in light of 
the fact that there has been no further indoor or outdoor air sampling since 2007 and soil testing still 
indicates PCE concentrations above acceptable limits.  Testing along with independent expert 
evaluation of the results would give an unbiased perspective on the health risks to the faculty and 
children at the Montessori preschool.  This up-to-date health risk perspective should be part of the 
Fact Sheet that is being distrubted. 
  
Howard Wong 
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